Traction Uranium Corp.
610-505 3 Street SW
Calgary, Alberta, T2P 3E6

NOTICE

NATIONAL INSTRUMENT 51-102

December 17, 2024

To:

BC Securities Commission
Alberta Securities Commission
Ontario Securities Commission
Manitoba Securities Commission
Canadian Securities Exchange

The Auditors of Traction Uranium Corp. (the “Company”) have been the firm of Smythe
LLP, Chartered Professional Accountants, of Vancouver, BC.

Effective December 17, 2024, Smythe LLP, Chartered Professional Accountants,
resigned at the Company’s request; the firm of Charlton & Company, Chartered
Professional Accountants was appointed by the Directors of the Company as the new
Auditors of the Company commencing December 17, 2024.

The resignation of Smythe LLP, Chartered Professional Accountants and the proposal to
appoint Charlton & Company, Chartered Professional Accountants as the new Auditors
was approved by the Company’s Audit Committee and the Board of Directors.

There have been no modified opinions in the reports from Smythe LLP on the
Company’s financial statements for the period commencing at the beginning of the
Company’s two most recently completed financial years.

In the opinion of the Company, as at the date hereof, there have been no reportable
events (as defined in NI 51-102) in connection with the audits for the period commencing
at the beginning of the Company’s two most recently completed financial years.

Dated at Calgary, Alberta, this 17th day of December, 2024.

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

“Paul Gorman”

Paul Gorman

Chief Executive Officer,
Traction Uranium Corp.



